
IN PREPARATION OF 

WINTER WEATHER

CLICK HERE 

FOR INFORMATION

CYPRESS PARK PRIMARY                            THURSDAY eBULLETIN

NOVEMBER 28, 2024                        

          LOOKING AHEAD

November 29 First Festive Friday Friday - Spirit Wear / Red and 
Green clothing

December 6 Festive Friday - Spirit Wear / Hats, Toques, Antler Ears, 
Santa Hat

December 13
Festive Friday - Spirit Wear / Holiday Sweater

1st Term Learning Updates - posted to MyEd

December 18 1:45pm Doors Open for Winter Concert in the gym

December 20 
Festive Friday - Holiday Pajama Day 

NOON dismissal - last day of school before Winter Break

December 23
January 3 School will be closed for Winter Break 

December 25 Merry Christmas and Happy Hanukkah

January 6 First day back from break

Show your  Spirit on Fridays by wearing 
your Cypress Park spirit wear tomorrow. 

TEACHER CONTACT EMAILS

Our full staff list for the 
upcoming school year (as well 
as contact information) can be 

found HERE

SUNDAY NIGHT REMINDER
Remember to pack your child’s  
CUTLERY and RAIN GEAR and 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES

REMINDER
TO SEND YOUR CHILD/REN TO SCHOOL WITH 

UTENSILS FOR LUNCH

EXTENDED HOLIDAYS 
DURING SCHOOL TIME 

If your child is going to be absent from school 
please email your classroom teacher and  
email Ms. Thoma at ethoma@wvschools.ca  to 
let us know. 

VOLUNTARY ABSENCES 
FROM SCHOOL 

Please understand that if you are choosing 
to take extended holidays when classes are 
in session, teachers cannot replicate the 
learning that happens within the classroom 
and are not able to provide online learning 
opportunities. 

Our teachers do their very best to support 
students during required absences due to 
illness, however, when the absence is 
voluntary and a family's choice (such as 
extending a weekend, holiday, or vacation), 
it is a family's responsibility to maintain 
academic learning at home. 

Please take time to read with your child, 
have them write in a “holiday” journal, and 
take advantage of other opportunities to 
practice foundational skills (e.g. following 
instructions and using math while cooking). 

SCO CASH ONLINE HERE

Grade 3 Field Trip to Science World 
Payment due by 29 November, 

$40 - permission slip here.

Grade 7 Field Trip to Climb Base 5
13 December.  $25.00 online to pay by 

4 December.  Goes live on 23 
November.

COMING SOON

Grade 7 Field Trip to SFU
18 December

FESTIVE FRIDAY 
6 DECEMBER 

HOLIDAY HATS

FESTIVE FRIDAY 
13 DECEMBER 

HOLIDAY SWEATERS

HOLIDAY CONCERT
18 DECEMBER

2PM GYM

FESTIVE FRIDAY 
20 DECEMBER 
HOLIDAY PJs

LAST DAY 
20 DECEMBER

12:00 DISMISSAL

TIS THE SEASON - MARK YOUR CALENDARS

2025-2026 GR 1-12 OUT OF CATCHMENT AND OUT OF DISTRICT REGISTRATION 
Opens Online at 08:00 AM on Wednesday, January 15th, 2025

Click  HERE to register                                                                                                    Click HERE for requirements.

WEST BAY’S ANNUAL HOLIDAY 
CRAFT FAIR

Friday 13 December After School in Gym
Tables are all sold.  

The craft fair will have  lots of homemade 
and festive items. Please bring cash.  The 

fair will begin at 3:30 PM and parents 
need to accompany their child/ren.

Texting Messaging for Winter Weather or 
School Closures when Power is Down

Please text a “Y” or “Yes” to 978338 to 
ensure you are on the list. 

WINTER WEATHER INFO CLICK HERE.

https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/09/Cypress-Park-Staff-24-25-1.pdf
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
https://westvancouver.schoolcashonline.com/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/westbay-elementary/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2024/11/Science-World-Lee-2024-.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/admissions-timelines/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/11/Required-Registration-Documents-for-Cypress-Park.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements/


CYPRESS PARK PRIMARY
HOLIDAY OUTREACH 

Holiday Hamper
DELIVERY OF ALL WRAPPED GIFTS BY 

DECEMBER 12

Cypress Park’s holiday tradition of giving is back, and we need your 
help! Our Cypress Park elves will be supporting 1 family from a North 

Vancouver school. Let's make this family’s holiday season a little 
brighter by providing healthy meals and 
ensuring every child has a gift to open.

 
We are asking all Cypress Park parents to look at our holiday hamper wish 

list and bring in an item to donate!
 

We have created a Google doc to ensure all family member’s needs are 
met and that there are no duplicate purchases. Please add your name to 

the item you plan to  purchase.
 (LINK TO DOC HERE) 

● All gifts must be wrapped.                                                                                             
You may sign you and your child’s name on a card if you wish, or remain anonymous.
● Please indicate on each gift who it is intended for: ie: Mom - Boy 10 years old. 
● You may include gift receipts with purchases if you wish.
● Please drop off your wrapped gift no later than Thursday, December 12th. 

For gift cards or grocery cards for donation, please write the amount on the 
card and have your student take the cards to Ms. Thoma in the office for 

safekeeping.

 Please help us by bringing in your gift right away so we can fill any gaps. 
Last chance to bring your donated items will be December 12th!

 Please join us make a difference for this family. 

Thank you for your support in continuing 
this Cypress Park tradition!

HOLIDAY HAMPERS - TIS THE SEASON TO GIVE BACK!
ONLY ONE WEEK LEFT to support our 2 families in need this year 
from Queen Mary School in North Vancouver. Please check the 
google doc attached below to see the wishes still left unfulfilled. Let's 
make these children and their families' holiday season a little 
brighter. We are asking all Cypress Park parents to look at our 
holiday hamper wish list and donate an item on the list, if they are 
able. 

Please bring in the new item(s) gift wrapped or in an envelope for 
gift cards labelled with “Family #1 - mom” or “Family #2 - 9 year old 
girl” for example.  Please join us to make a difference in these 
families' lives. Thank you for your support in continuing this Cypress 
Park tradition.

If all spaces are filled, please consider donating a $25 gift card Walmart or Save-on Foods for 
groceries. How much you spend, and what you buy is totally up to you. Any donation of a gift 
card or physical gift is greatly appreciated.

We have created a Google doc to share wish list items to ensure all family member’s needs are 
met and that there are no duplicate purchases. Please add your name to the item you plan to  
purchase. (LINK TO DOC HERE) 

● All gifts must be wrapped. You may sign you and your child’s name on a card if you 
wish, or remain anonymous.
● Please indicate on each gift who it is intended for: ie: Family #`1 Girl 9 years old. 
● Please include gift receipts with all purchases.
● Please drop off your wrapped gift no later than Thursday, December 14th. 

A big heartfelt THANK YOU we believe more than ever it is a time to show our Cypress Park
HEART with kindness and compassion.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1VOcwCEf14Rm8HOLimVvKL1oVETl_ekPSvovJm9W5m6g/edit?tab=t.0#heading=h.kk1966kbedef
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ct2puPjpYhol0QQwhoewXtVT4h-8EzOQYEnDioiaBmI/edit#heading=h.v8lcerj7fs92


IB INFORMATION
Learner Profile

 2024-25 Programme of Inquiry
Ways to Support Your Child as a PYP Parent

IB STUDENT LEARNING HIGHLIGHTS

HOW WE EXPRESS OURSELVES
The grade two class read Neo Leo and learned 
that Leonardo da Vinci was inspired by nature. We 
went on our own nature walk and choose 
something that inspired us. We recreated what we 
saw in different ways.

Saplek (Bob Baker) an 
Indigenous Elder from the 
Squamish Nation spoke to 
Grade  3 students  about 
Indigenous governance and 
how decisions are made. 
We appreciate Saplek for 
sharing his knowledge and 
some Coast Salish 
drumming as well.

EXPLORING SUBITIZING 
IN KINDERGARTEN

This week, we’ve been 
focusing on subitizing, the 
ability to recognize numbers 
quickly without counting one 
by one. This is an important 
math skill that lays the 
foundation for understanding 
patterns, addition, and 
subtraction. During Outdoor 
Classroom, we used Box Cars 
and One-Eyed Jacks dice 
shakers to practice recognizing 
numbers through play. 
Students also practiced their 
number formations by 
recording the numbers they 
saw.

These activities have also been 
reinforcing our focus on social 
skills... cooperating, following a 
group plan, sharing and listening to 
ideas.

WHO WE ARE - Transdisciplinary learning.
Inquiry weaves throughout many disciplines in grade 
one and focuses on deep conceptual learning. 

Here are some examples of us working with the concept of relationship and connection in other areas off the curriculum. 
In gym we have been working on cooperating with a partner to create different games with various equipment. 

https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2016/07/learner-profile-english-2.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/westbay-elementary/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2016/05/learner-profile-english.pdf
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1NMovRlRxtuxrSQX1O87yMOqsbAVG89oZWASwUO0km_Y/present?slide=id.g663919772_0_0
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/10/5-Ways-to-Support-your-Child-as-a-PYP-parent.pdf


NO SUCH THING AS 
BAD WEATHER

JUST INAPPROPRIATE 
CLOTHING

The wet weather has arrived! Students are outside 
for approximately 45 minutes for morning and 
lunch recesses and will need to keep warm and 
dry. Please ensure your child/ren come to school 
in appropriate waterproofed clothing and 
footwear. Please also make sure to add a change 
of dry clothing in their backpack.

CYPRESS PARK KIDS CLUB 

🎾 Cypress Kids Club has added TENNIS to their program 
with a tennis coach. 

 🏸 They will also be adding BADMINTON on Fridays. The 
extra lessons are free for their after school care students as 
part of the Cypress Kids Club program. You can do drop-ins or 
register for 2 days a week on their website. For more 
information, please log into our website: 
http://www.cypresskidsclub.com/

VOLUNTARY ABSENCES FROM SCHOOL 

Please understand that if you are choosing to take 
extended holidays when classes are in session, 

teachers cannot replicate the learning that happens 
within the classroom and are not able to provide online 

learning opportunities. 

Our teachers do their very best to support students 
during required absences due to illness, however, 

when the absence is voluntary and a family's choice 
(such as extending a weekend, holiday, or vacation), it 

is a family's responsibility to maintain academic 
learning at home. 

Please take time to read with your child, have them 
write in a “holiday” journal, do Math IXL online, take 

advantage of other emergent opportunities to practise 
foundational skills (e.g. following instructions and using 

math while cooking). 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY
We would like to take a moment to emphasize the 
importance of regular school attendance and 
punctuality. 

Consistent Attendance Matters: Every day in school is an 
opportunity for your child to learn, grow, and thrive. 
Regular attendance ensures they don't miss out on valuable 
classroom experiences and educational milestones. It's the 
foundation for success in their academic journey.

Vacations During School Time: While we understand that 
family vacations are a cherished tradition, we encourage 
you to plan them during school breaks whenever possible. 
Missing school for extended periods can disrupt your child's 
learning progress and make it challenging for them to catch 
up on missed lessons.

On-Time Arrival: Being on time is equally crucial. It sets a 
positive tone for the day and allows your child to settle in, 
engage with peers, and benefit fully from classroom 
instruction. Punctuality fosters good habits that will serve 
them well throughout life.

Late Arrival Policy: If your child is arriving late to school, 
please drop them off outside the undercover entrance door. 
The door is unlocked, there is no reason to ring the bell. 
Your child can  enter the school on their own and report to 
the front office. Ms. Thoma will check them in, and help 
them to their classrooms.

COMMUNITY INFORMATION
Community information will now be accessible in one convenient location. All local programs, 

events, and resources will be updated and shared with you each week by clicking HERE 

STUDENT ILLNESS
WHEN SHOULD I KEEP MY SICK CHILD HOME 

FROM SCHOOL?

Things to consider if your child feels unwell :
1. Without proper rest, a child may have 
a hard time fighting an illness or be at 
risk for other illnesses.
2. The ability of your child to actively 
take part and learn at school.
3. The school staff cannot care for a sick 
child and give them the support that they 
may need.
4. The protection of other children

Please keep your child home if they:
❖ Have a fever
❖ Are too sick to take part in all normal school 
activities
❖ Have a suspected or known communicable 
disease (i.e. strep throat, chicken pox or measles)
❖ Is vomiting or has diarrhea. It is recommended 
that students be symptom free for at least 24 
hours before returning to School.

If the school finds it necessary to send your child home 
because of illness, please make sure you have arranged 
an emergency contact if you are not available. Inform you 
school of these arrangements. 

Where can I find more information
● Health Link BC - by calling 8-1-1, you can speak 

to a health service navigator, who can help you 
find information and services, or connect you 
with a health professional. You can also find 
information online at www.healthlinkbc.ca 

● Sneezes and Diseases - online at 
www.sneezesdiseases.com 

● BCCDC - online at schools bccdc.ca 
● Vancouver Coastal Health
● VCH - online at Children and Youth health - 

Vancouver Coastal Health
● School Administrators can also contact their 

School Public Health Nurse

2024-2025 YEAR TO DATE CALENDAR 
HERE

2024-2025 BELL SCHEDULE 
HERE

PLAYGROUND RULES
HERE

CYPRESS PARK CODE OF CONDUCT 
HERE

LEAVING EARLIER THAN 2:30 PM

Please email teachers and office first thing in the 
morning. All students need to be signed out at the 

office if departing before 2:30PM.

STUDENT ABSENCES PLEASE EMAIL 
ethoma@wvschools.ca 

IN PREPARATION OF 

WINTER WEATHER

CLICK HERE 

FOR INFORMATION

WHEN SHOULD I KEEP
  MY SICK CHILD HOME 

FROM SCHOOL?

Click HERE to find out when.

DROPPING OFF ITEMS,  INCLUDING LUNCHES,  
PLEASE MAKE SURE TO LABEL THEM AND 

DROP OFF AT THE OFFICE. 

Grade Two students entered a holiday card 
contest for the WVPD. Congratulations to Fia 
for being the lucky winner. The Chief of Police 
will use her design in the cards sent out by the 
department this year.

WEST VANCOUVER’S 
2024 HOLIDAY HAPPENING GUIDE

Holiday Happenings guide is here!

Scouts Christmas Tree Lot - tree delivery offered.

HOLIDAY EVENTS AROUND TOWN 
(click the links for info)

Squamish Polar Express Train Ride 
Vancouver Christmas Market 

Breakfast with Santa on Grouse Mountain
Park and Tilford Hi-Light 

Dundarave Festival of Lights 
Christmas Lights at Lafarge Lake – City of 

Coquitlam 

http://www.cypresskidsclub
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cypresskidsclub.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEThoma%40wvschools.ca%7C0e7b972a61e9496c81d108dcc7b720ae%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C638604836551370118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C60000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=C596IXEgK1KFGtK5TlLY7L1s1r2wE1%2BAJten4aLtvqU%3D&reserved=0
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/2425-Community-Connections-Ebulletins-Nov28.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/2425-Community-Connections-Ebulletins-Nov21.pdf
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
http://www.healthlinkbc.ca
http://www.sneezesdiseases.com
http://bccdc.ca
https://www.vch.ca/en
https://www.vch.ca/en/health-topics/children-and-youth-health
https://www.vch.ca/en/health-topics/children-and-youth-health
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/05/Year-at-a-Glance-2024-2025.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/08/Cypress-Park-Bell-Times.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2023/06/Expected-Unexpected-Playground-Behaviour.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/06/Cypress-Park-Students-Code-of-Conduct.pdf
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements/
https://www.vch.ca/en/when-should-i-keep-my-sick-child-home-school
https://christmas-events-near-me.com/west-vancouver-canada/#google_vignette
https://www.scoutschristmastrees.com/
https://vancouversbestplaces.com/sea-to-sky-region/squamish/west-coast-railway-heritage-park/polar-express-railway-christmas/
https://www.vancouverchristmasmarket.com/
https://www.grousemountain.com/bws
https://vancouversbestplaces.com/north-shore/north-vancouver/holiday-hi-light-festival-at-park-and-tilford/
https://www.dundaravefestival.com/
https://www.coquitlam.ca/784/Lights-at-Lafarge
https://www.coquitlam.ca/784/Lights-at-Lafarge


✓ TEACHER’S GIFT: Last chance to contribute! Nikki will be buying the gift cards soon, so 
please e-transfer info.paccpp@gmail.com $40 for each student & include "Teacher’s Gift, 
Student Name, Grade" in the description. DEADLINE: THURS, DEC 5. 

PAC NEWS & HIGHLIGHTS

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 18 
PHOTOS WITH SANTA

Tickets include Santa meet & greet, professional 
photographer & photo opp, digital prints, special 
keepsake gift & Door Prize entry for 2 prizes.

● DETAILS: Winter Concert @ 1:45PM (FREE) 
& Santa Photos @ 2:30PM ($25)

● YOUR TICKET ORDER = ORDER IN LINE! 
The order that you buy your ticket is your order 
in line – be first in line & get your tickets now!

— GET YOUR SANTA PHOTO TICKETS —

VIP PARKING – TERM 2 BIDS OPEN
Are you tired of the morning rush & missed out on 
last term’s VIP parking spot? This is your chance! 
STARTING BID: $200 | TERM 2: Jan - March

● WHAT: 2 VIP Parking spots conveniently located 
near the school entrance available for silent auction 

● HOW: Send your bids to info.paccpp@gmail.com 
● DEADLINE: Friday, December 20

PAC MEETING – Thanks to all those that attended! Nov 2024 Presentation

— KINDNESS CORNER — 
 THANKS TO THE GEDGE FAMILY !      

BOOK BARN – A GIANT THANKS to the Gedge family (Avery 
- Grade 2 & Will - Kindergarten) for not only donating but for 
also designing, building & hand painting our new Book Barn. 
Thanks Brad & Miki for all you creativity, enthusiasm & care!

mailto:info.paccpp@gmail.com
https://cypress-park.square.site/product/santa/67
https://cypress-park.square.site/product/santa/67
mailto:info.paccpp@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oBOp0xHmcBjTF70_O55fi3cBTrGQ9G74/view?usp=drive_link


AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM: Jan 14 – Mar 11
LIGHTS UP MUSICAL THEATRE

● DATE: Tuesdays @ 2:30pm – 4:45pm
● COST: $365 (2hr 15 min Program, 9 Sessions)

Sing, dance, act & have fun with our talented teaching 
team. These classes are a great introduction to Lights Up 
programs & the world of musical theatre. SPECIAL 
BONUS – Performance for friends & family on the 
last day of classes!

— LIGHTS UP REGISTRATION DETAILS —

AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM: Jan 9-March 13 
DYNAMO FENCING – THURSDAYS

● DATE: Thursdays @ 2:30-3:10 PM
● COST: $250 (40min Program, 10 Sessions)

FREE brand new fencing mask & glove for first time 
students (value of $145). If you wish to purchase a full 
set of equipment, contact the club or visit our pro shop. 

— FENCING REGISTRATION DETAILS —

FUNDING FUTURES
● Did your family enjoy MOVIE NIGHT?

Please consider sponsoring this 
Family Fun Event for next year ($75).

● Did your child enjoy the YOUNG 
ACTORS PROGRAM? Please consider 
sponsoring this Experts-in-Residence 
program for next year ($200).

– MORE SPONSORSHIPS –

HOLIDAY HAMPER: In the spirit of giving, we will be 
supporting a family from Queen Mary School in North 

Vancouver. Let's make this family’s holiday season a little 
brighter. Look at their wish list & bring in an item to donate! 
DEADLINE: THURS, DEC 12 |  https://bit.ly/cp-hamper  

https://lightsuptheatre.ca/afterschool/cypresspark/
https://lightsuptheatre.ca/afterschool/cypresspark/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UKQQDCQdiqrKCZbGEm6GZKUwc36otima/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UKQQDCQdiqrKCZbGEm6GZKUwc36otima/view
https://cypress-park.square.site/
https://cypress-park.square.site/product/movie-pj-night/17
https://cypress-park.square.site/product/young-actor-s-project/36
https://cypress-park.square.site/
https://bit.ly/cp-hamper

